
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
20 November 2020 

 

Dates for Your Diary 

9 December – Presentation Day  

11 December – Crazy Hat Day 

16 December – Last day for students 

29 January – First day for students in 2021 

 

Principal’s Award 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Archie confidently using his head switch to 

request ‘more’ and activate interactive 

games on the computer 

 

Principal’s Message 

Currently, staff are busy writing student 

reports which will be sent home in Week 10. 

This is a great opportunity to collectively 

celebrate student growth and achievement.  

The National Aborigines and Islanders Day 

Observance Committee (NAIDOC) origins  

 

 

 

can be traced to the emergence of Aboriginal 

groups in the 1920s who sought to increase 

awareness in the wider community of the 

status and treatment of Aboriginal and Torres 

Strait Islander Australians. This year, the 

theme was ‘Always Was, Always Will Be’, 

recognising that First Nations peoples have 

occupied and cared for this continent for over 

65,000 years. Classes embraced this history 

through lessons including reading stories and 

completing related activities to emphasise 

the rich history of our country that dates back 

thousands of generations. 

Last week our school driveway was 

emblazoned with red poppies to mark 

Remembrance Day. Students participated in 

lessons and activities that included making 

red poppies to honour those who have fought 

and died in the line of duty, to ensure the 

freedoms we enjoy today. The poppy is the 

enduring symbol of remembrance as poppies 

were a common sight on the Western Front. 

Understanding our history is important as it 

enables us to develop a better understanding 

of our nation and make sense of our current 

context. 

Due to the invaluable support of a private 

foundation, we have been able to purchase 

additional mobility equipment for students. 

This equipment supports students to sit, 

stand, walk and transition, enhancing their 

mobility which reaps rewards as students 

engage more readily with their learning. 

By now you will have received an Expression 

of Interest for Presentation Day. Please 
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complete this and return it to the school as 

soon as possible, to enable us to plan this 

event in a COVID safe way. All students will 

receive an award; however, the event will be 

staggered to ensure the safety of all. The 

P&C Christmas Raffle will also be drawn on 

this day. Further details will be available 

closer to the event. 

Planning for next year is underway and I 

would like to flag that the first two days of 

Term 1 will be School Development Days 

(SDD). These days have been moved to the 

commencement of Term 1, instead of being 

at the end of the year, to enable staff time to 

prepare for the arrival of students on Friday 

29 January.  

 

Kind regards 

Jenny Zagas 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

STEM Update 

For the past three weeks, students have 

been exploring 3D shapes using the Makers 

Empire 3D app on the Commbox or iPads.  

This software allows students to manipulate 

shapes by changing their size, position and 

colour to create designs and constructions.  

These skills are necessary for the next part of 

our program - using the 3D printer! 

 

 

 

 

 

Archie using the Makers Empire                    

3D software on the Commbox 

Crazy Hat Day 

In collaboration with the PBL team, the 

SRC will be holding a Crazy Hat Day 

on Friday 11 December to fundraise 

for resources for the Lucas Gardens 

School library. This event will also 

promote the PBL team’s term focus of 

‘Be Safe’, as wearing a hat provides 

sun protection. For a gold coin 

donation, students can wear a crazy 

hat and support our library. 

 

SRC 

P&C Report 

This year we will be continuing our 

annual Christmas Raffle. All 

donations will be used to purchase 

school resources for our students. If 

you would like to donate items to 

our Christmas Hampers, please 

send them in no later than Friday 4 

December. If you would like to 

purchase a $2 raffle ticket, please 

return the note to school before 

Tuesday 8 December as the raffle 

will be drawn on Presentation Day 

which is Wednesday 9 December. 

Thank you for your contribution! 

P&C 



 
 

 

 

 

 

We have been designing flags for the 

countries studied in class as well as the 

Australian, Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Islander flags. Our aim is to print these flags 

so that students with vision impairments and 

students requiring physical objects as 

support for learning, can explore flag 

attributes such as shapes and designs. 

 

Cara exploring 3D shapes on the Makers 

Empire 3D app on the iPad 

We are working hard on our design skills and 

look forward to showcasing our 3D prints at 

the end of the year! 

Bec, Kate, Emily and Ilias 

 

MOVE Update 

 

We have been very excited to start using our 

new mobility equipment, purchased with the 

help of a private foundation. New standing 

frames, walkers, chairs and tables are 

already having an impact on student access 

to the curriculum as well as improving student 

independence. This equipment empowers 

students to have control over their bodies, 

and encourages them to develop muscle 

strength whilst improving health and 

wellbeing as students are taught to sit, stand, 

walk and transition with at least two position 

changes each day. I know that this 

equipment, as well as strong home-school-

therapy partnerships, will assist students to 

develop functional skills now and into the 

future. 

 

Emmarisa standing in her new dynamic 

stander to access sensory activities 

It is with great pleasure that we announce this 

week’s MOVE Award winner - Emmarisa!  

Emmarisa has been using the new Dynamic 

stander and Rifton activity chair to engage in 

learning activities and socialise with peers. 

She has better access to the Commbox to 

use touch screen activities and is now 

standing at the same height as peers to 

engage in learning, make eye contact and 

socialise. Well done Emmarisa! 

Bec – MOVE International Trainer 

 

 

PBL News! 
This year, the PBL team have been working 

hard to implement a school wide 

acknowledgement system. The 



 
 

 

 

 

 

acknowledgement system provides 

immediate positive feedback to students who 

demonstrate being Safe Respectful 

Learners. Each student has their own Marlee 

chart displayed in their classroom, once a 

student has received 10 stars on their Marlee 

chart, they receive a Marlee Award! 

 

 

Students have been working hard this term to 

demonstrate being Safe Respectful Learners 

and we are excited to announce that we have 

already given out multiple Marlee awards! 

We are celebrating ability through high 

expectations with every student being known, 

valued and cared for, while celebrating their 

success across all school contexts. 

We would like to congratulate our first ever 

Marlee Award winner: 

 

 

 

 

 

Joji! 

Congratulations to our Safe Respectful 

Learners that have also received Marlee 

Awards. 

This term, Lucas Gardens School is focusing 

on ‘Being Safe’ by wearing our hats in the 

playground. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all staff and students who have 

been sun safe by wearing their hats.  

PBL Team 

Primary 1 

Students have continued to work hard across 

all areas, in addition to commemorating 

Remembrance Day and participating in 

activities for NAIDOC Week in Week 5.  

In science, students have been investigating 

landscape change through experiments. 

Students explored the characteristics of soil, 

and simulated how erosion occurs using cars 

moving across soil. We have also been 

looking at the elements of the weather. 

Students learned about the qualities of air, 

and conducted an experiment to see how it 

moves. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Archie investigating the  

movement of air in science 

 

In history, we have been exploring the culture 

of Thailand. Students studied the Loi 

Krathong festival – its origins and 

significance to Thais. We made a ‘floating 

candle offering’ replicating those used in 

Thailand for the celebration. 

 

Emmarisa’s floating candle offering 

In Primary 1, students have had their hard 

work recognised each day through earning 

stars and Marlee Awards across the PBL 

areas of Be Safe, Be Respectful and Be A 

Learner. Well done, Primary 1! 

 

Julia and Dani 

 

 

Secondary 3 

Secondary 3 have welcomed new student, 

William, to the class! William has already 

begun to settle in well and is beginning to 

follow our school routine. William has been 

part of the class celebration of Vietnamese 

culture, as we continued our focus on 

Vietnam for our ‘Engaging Asia’ topic. We 

have also been thinking about special events 

in the past few weeks. 

  

Welcome, William! 

In Week 5 during history, our class 

commemorated Remembrance Day. We 

discovered some facts about Remembrance 

day, including that soldiers from the Vietnam 

War are remembered along with soldiers 

from other wars. Students learnt about 

objects of significance and constructed 

poppies. 

 

William finding out ‘the facts’ about 

Remembrance Day 



 
 

 

 

 

 

Last week, was also a special week to 

celebrate NAIDOC Week and to consider our 

links with Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Islanders around Australia. We read a story 

on Storybox Online called In Your Dreams, 

which focused on what you would like to be 

when you grow up. The story also focused on 

using natural resources such as paperbark to 

paint pictures. 

  

Andrew painting a rainbow onto paperbark 

The theme for NAIDOC Week was ‘Always 

Was, Always Will Be’ and included beautiful 

images using rainbow colours. After reading 

the story, students used paperbark to paint 

rainbows in line with our story. 

 

Student art contributions on                      

paperbark for NAIDOC Week 

In science, we have been learning about 

Earth’s natural and manmade resources and 

how we use the Earth’s resources at school. 

Students enjoyed following directions to 

perform simple tasks around school including 

washing hands with water and planting a 

seed in soil. 

 

Ake using soil as a natural  

resource to plant a seed 

 

Jen and Lisa 

 

Primary 5 

Recently in Primary 5, students have 

participated in learning experiences focusing 

on the concepts of safety and respect. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joji making paper poppies for                               
the garden for Remembrance Day 

For visual arts, students created poppy 

artworks for Remembrance Day to pay their 

respects to those who have served our 

country in the past and continue to serve to 

keep us safe. They also participated in 

NAIDOC Week activities by decorating hand 



 
 

 

 

 

 

prints and learning about Eora country in their 

history lessons.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ryle decorating his handprint 
 art for NAIDOC Week 

 

Students continued to practise the PBL rules 

for being safe and being respectful through 

cooperative game play with a focus on 

inclusion and helping their peers. It has been 

a busy and exciting couple of weeks, and the 

students in Primary 5 have continued to put 

their best effort into their learning as they 

head into the second half of the term. 

Allison, Nicole and Grace 

 

Primary 2 

Students in Primary 2, have been working 

diligently in all learning experiences. 

Additionally, the students commemorated 

Remembrance Day and participated in 

different activities for NAIDOC Week in Week 

5. 

To commemorate Remembrance Day, 

during visual arts students created poppy 

artworks to show their respect for the people 

who protected our country. Also, in 

celebration of NAIDOC Week, the students 

decorated different Australian animals. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hermeslla making poppies for the              
garden for Remembrance Day 

 

In science, students have been learning 

about the weather. Students enjoyed 

participating in experiments to demonstrate 

that wind can move objects. We created 

balloon rockets to observe how wind is able 

to push objects in different directions. 

It has been a busy few weeks and we look 

forward to new activities we will be engaging 

in  for the remainder of the term.  

 

Marcus creating balloon rockets to observe 
that wind can push objects 

 

Paul and Jen D 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

Primary 7/Secondary 2 

Students in Primary 7/Secondary 2 have 

continued to work hard in all key learning 

areas this term. For science, they have been 

looking at what living things need to grow, for 

example, light and water, by conducting 

experiments using plant seeds. They have 

enjoyed watching and observing the changes 

that have occurred to the plant seeds over 

time. 

In Week 5, Primary 7/Secondary 2 

acknowledged the traditions and customs of 

Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people 

by engaging in a range of activities to 

celebrate NAIDOC Week. Some of these 

activities included listening to traditional 

Aboriginal dreamtime stories and creating 

artwork. Students made stones out of clay 

then decorated these stones using images 

representing Aboriginal culture.  

 

 

Daniel making a clay stone to                         
decorate for NAIDOC Week 

The students also showed their respect to our 

fallen soldiers by making poppies which were 

displayed in the front garden in the carpark. 

 

 

 

Sofia identifying common items related to 
Aboriginal culture, e.g. boomerang  

Michelle and Nobuko 

 

Primary 3 

Primary 3 completed lots of artwork to 

celebrate NAIDOC Week and commemorate 

Remembrance Day. For NAIDOC Week, we 

have been learning about traditional 

Aboriginal dot paintings and students have 

been using their artistic skill to create their 

own representations of these artworks. It was 

a multistage process where we decorated an 

outline of Australia on one day and the 

following day we made the water that 

surrounds our country. Students enjoyed 

learning about First Nations peoples and their 

culture.  

 

Becki using her finger-painting                            

skills to create her artwork 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Our finished artwork 

Students used cotton balls and a spray bottle 

with food dye to create poppies for 

Remembrance Day artwork which were 

displayed in the school garden. Students 

learnt about why we commemorate 

Remembrance Day and we listened to the 

bugle play the music that we hear on this 

important day.  

 

Our finished poppies artwork 

Students have also been developing their 

skills in throwing and catching and have been 

enjoying playing with their peers for different 

ball games. Over the term, students have 

been showing greater confidence in these 

different sports. 

 

Trung engaging in ball activities 

Jessica and Vicki 

Primary 4 

The students in Primary 4 have continued to 

engage in a variety of interactive learning 

experiences. In our visual arts lessons, we 

have created artworks about important 

events in Australia’s past and present. To 

celebrate NAIDOC Week, we read two 

Indigenous texts, Tiddalik and The Lost Girl, 

then decorated spiral-shaped snakes in the 

colours of the Aboriginal flag. We chose this 

symbol to represent this year’s theme of 

‘Always Was, Always Will Be’ as spirals can 

continue on forever. For Remembrance Day, 

we each constructed large red poppy flowers 

that were placed throughout the front garden, 

where the metallic materials we used could 

reflect the sunlight. 

 

Alicia counting the stripes she painted on 

her snake for NAIDOC week 

We have also been accessing the gardens to 

continue our science lessons, investigating 

how different types of weather can cause 

changes to our local and global 

environments. We have continued to record 

data on the weather each day. After learning 

in Term 3 that plants need sun and water to 

grow, it has been interesting to observe the 

waratah bush and colourful flowers, that we 

planted together, blooming. 

In mathematics, we have been having a 

fantastic time incorporating musical concepts 

such as fast and slow clapping, and our 

favourite rhyming songs, with pictorial 



 
 

 

 

 

 

representations and concrete materials to 

explore and identify numbers up to five. 

We’ve gone ‘shopping’ and adapted 

illustrations from our focus texts to count and 

highlight the characters.  

 

Cooper exploring his  
Remembrance Day poppy 

 

We are looking forward to telling you more 

about our final four weeks of learning as we 

enjoy the rest of the term together in Primary 

4. 

Rhiannon and Zenab 

 

Secondary 4 

Secondary 4 have enjoyed playing games 

during physical education this term. We have 

been playing tee-ball, basketball and soccer.  

 

Sehal using a ramp to play soccer 

Students have been practising their grasping, 

releasing, accuracy, power and distance 

skills. 

 

Jayson ready to play tee-ball and Hadi about 

to take a shot in basketball 

We held a small class assembly in our 

classroom on Remembrance Day. Students 

paid their respects by observing a minute’s 

silence. We then made poppies that were 

displayed in the garden in front of the school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Remembrance Day poppies made by S4 

We would also like to say a huge 

congratulations to Hadi, Jayson and Richard 

for winning Marlee awards. They each 

earned 10 stars for being safe, respectful 

learners. Well done! 

 

Sian and Toula 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 


